State Meeting in Chapter 27 
January 9th 2010 11am 
Family of Faith Community Church 
708 Nora Ave Spokane Washington 99207

Meeting called to order at 11:00am

Serenity Prayer/Principles/Traditions read
Roll Call

State Officers

Chair




Tony Perkins



Present


Vice Chair



Ricky Mogel



Present

Parliamentarian


June Anderson


Present

Secretary



Melanie Wimmer


Present
Treasurer



Ted Tynan



Present

Budget & Finance


Jon Gildart



Present

Auditor



Pete Lang



Present

Chapter Services


David Taub



Present

Housing Services


Kim McIntosh



Present

Re-Entry Committee


Stanley Finney


Present

Alumni Coordinator


Mike Storm



Present

Outreach

Outreach



Gino Pugliese



Present

Outreach



Judy Maxwell



Present

Outreach



Blake Bippes



Present

Outreach



Stacie Anderson


Present

Outreach



Marty Selvidge


Present


Outreach



Stan Timberlake


Absent

Voting Alumni

Alumni #1



Thea Wells



Present

Alumni #2



Adam Spea



Absent

Alumni #3



Jason Bright



Present

Alumni #4



Mike Storm



Present

Alumni #5



Eric Perkins



Present

Alumni #6



Pete Lang(Auditor)


Present

World Council

World Council


Brandy Pherson


Absent

World Council


John Gildart



Present

World Council


Walter Harris



Present

Chapters

Chapter #1



Kevin Myhre-chair


Present

Chapter #2








Absent

Chapter #3

     Daniel West-chair/Thaddeus Harrah-Sec.
Present

Chapter #4



Bob Miller/Marcelo D

Present

Chapter #5



Devi Blackhard-Chair

Present

Chapter #6



Melanie Wimmer-Chair

Present

Chapter #7



Jeramy Piepgras- Chair

Present

Chapter #8



Arlene Moore-Chair 


Present

Chapter #9



David Long-Chair


Present

Chapter #10



Walter Harris- Chair


Present

Chapter #11



Russell Denny-Chair


Present


Chapter #12



Thea Wells-Rep.


Present

Chapter #13



Eli Dena-Chair


Present

Chapter #14



Ryan Romaneski – Chair

Present

Chapter #15

Larry Smith-ChairTed-Co-Chair/Joan-HSR
Present

Chapter #16

Ken Fromdahl-Chair/Mike B-HSR/Shawn U
Present
Chapter #17



Erin Morris-Chair 


Present
Chapter #18



Melanie W-Chair


Present 

Chapter #19



Bob Jacques – Chair


Present

Chapter #20



Eric Perkins-Alumni


Present


Chapter #21



Jeff Neeley



Present

Chapter #22



Brandon Heifer


Present

Chapter #23



Shaun Hughs



Present

Chapter #24








Absent

Chapter# 25



Brian Dahl-Chair


Present
Chapter #26



Rick Lewis - Chair


Present

Chapter #27



Nathan LaFayette-Chair

Present

Guests Attending

Adam Maestas

Kristy Verret

Amber Martin 

Barbara Tuell 

Reading of November minutes
MMP to accept as read 35-0    

Officer Reports:

· Chair Report – Tony Perkins
Too many thefts in oxford do what ever necessary to protect houses and chapter funds.
Take the importance of due diligence back to chapters. Suggest random audits. 
When interviewing a potential member, ask what they are willing to do to work a program. Do they plan to go to meetings and get a sponsor? The purpose of this is in the event a member is asked to leave for disruptive behavior etc. the house can go back and see if the member has done what they said they would. Oxford state and Chapter officers should lead by example and attend meetings regularly. Tony is doing 90 in 90 currently.
Going to start using a timer for each of the reports at State Meetings.

MMP to accept report 35-0
· Co-Chair – Ricky Mogel
Ricky has been able to do service work outside of his area. Has found a new respect for outreach workers. 
When the weather clears Ricky and Tony would like to visit more chapters. 
Call if anyone needs anything no matter what. We are family ant that is why we are here.
MMP to accept 35-0
· World council Report – Jon Gildart
Had World Council conference call this morning.
Summit in May in Arkansas. Hoping to get revolving loans and outreach approved in that state. Arkansas would like houses but do not want outreach.

John will be setting up World Conference lunch in Chicago.
Opening houses in New Mexico and Mexico.
There is a phone number for Standards is 888-365-0122. 

Anyone interested in joining a committee, please contact Jon, Brandy or Walter.
· World Council Report – Walter Harris
Verify emails at houses to ensure they are correct.
Asking for donations for World Council Summit in Arkansas.
Pay it Forward Protexas more info to come ohwc@yahoo.com
MMP to accept 35-0
· Treasurers Report – Ted Tynan
For period of 11/13/09 to 1/8/10
Checking beginning balance – $34,625.92
Money received - $9,555.06

Money paid out - $21,295.58
Checking ending balance – $22,885.40 
Judy and Gino will start process of switching both accounts to Washington Federal Savings. Can open accounts by February 15th, 2010
Mmp to accept 35 – 0

Budget and Finance – Jon Gildart
Meeting in December had a good turnout. 
Current budget ends in March. The budget for 2010- 2011 please take back to chapter meetings.
John did some reconfiguration of budget in order to balance by the end of fiscal year 2009-2010.
New budget information discussed.
Been cutting it close for revenue – bed dues have not been raised since 2004 or do we cut spending. 
Recommendation to increasing bed dues to $4
Please discuss with chapters to discuss at next state meeting.
John will not run again and will step down in March. It has been great serving in this position.
Mmp accept 35-0
· State Auditor – Pete Lang
Will not be handing any audits back.
Found some discrepancies on the State Books. Resolved by Tim and Pete. 
Been trying to get to as many chapters as possible.
Do not combine 2 months worth of audits on one form. There should be a separate form for each month.
Would like to talk to each Chapter Treasurer.
Have been to 33% of Chapters to date.
Any Questions, Pete’s Phone number is 509-460-2274.

Mmp to accept 35-0
· Re-entry – Stan Finney
Apologizes to State, June and Tony for being disrespectful at last meeting.
Thank you to chapter 2 for allowing him to go to a special house that has a passion for this work.
January is busy for re-entry got 3 guys in a 30 day period.
Thanks to Mo for her help.
Monroe called and asked if Stan is ready to do a presentation. Still waiting on McNeil Island and Shelton.
Mmp accept 35-0 
· Housing Services Report – Kim McIntosh
Not traveling as much over the last couple of months. 
Oxford really changed her life and wanted to get involved.  
Opened a new house for women. 210th house named the Lotus house has 7 beds. A great experience for her. On the day opened house was full. Will make 1st loan payment 1 month early. Already had a first coucher and able to pay for furniture etc. 
 Thanks to Judy, Blake and all for helping with start up.
Also been in the process of helping several houses in crisis. Some relapses theft, mold, etc. needing to have support.
· Housing Services Report – Dave Taub
Been to many house meetings.  There has been a theme of theft. Paying credit cards with oxford money and did not find it until 7 months after the fact.  Be aware of what is going on financially in houses.

Chapter chairs need to visit houses more often.

Other issue is people being expelled without a contract or any kind of behavior modification.  If expelling for disruptive behavior there should have been a contract and a history discussed in house meeting minutes.  
Need to practice love and tolerance with those that we find challenging.
· Housing Services Report – Robert Jacques
Sent a copy of his report to all Chapter Chairs via email.
1. Resolving several issues in houses.
2. Has and will be doing workshops for officer duties etc, around the state.
3. Questions Chapter Officers should ask: Is participation at the chapter level the same 6 people? 

4. Are financial problems a surprise?
5. Is chapter resolving issues not being resolved at the house level?
6. Do chapters do fund raising?
7. Why no re-entry participation?
8. Do you have a Housing services committee for your chapter?
9. When asking for help at the chapter level, ask eye to eye.
10. What about community service? Either find a job or participate in community. Melanie Chapter 18 volunteered to do graffiti cleanup in Clark County. Not getting a lot of support from the county.

11. Get chapters to participate in “Bridge the gap”

12. Peer advocacy programs help the newcomer.
13. Contributions – 96k last year from houses in Washington State. This is more than half the total donated Nation Wide. 
14. It is called a contribution only for tax purposes and not fees or dues. Need to contribute more money.
MMP to accept 35-0
· Alumni 4 Report – Mike Storm
Can become alumni on line.

We have alumni coins. Please email requests for coins to alumni4@ oxford.us 

· Alumni 2 – Steven
Will be stepping down because of relapse in December. Has 28 days today.
Steven should be able to run next month

Mmp to Accept  35-0
· Expense report 11-13-09 thru 1-08-10 – Ted Tynan
Jason opposes expense report.

MMP to Accept 34-1

· Outreach – Gino Pugliese
Stan Timberlake on leave of absence call other outreach with issues.
Jericho house is behind on loan.

 Richland house is in default on loan.
Washington leads the way in repaying loans.
Dishman house will be going over the 2 year limit of repayment of loan.
Law states have 2 years to pay back loan.
List distributed from Sterling Labs listing houses on credit hold.
2010 is the 20 year anniversary of the Chalet and St. Edmonds house would like to plan something would like the State Association to give award to landlord of the St. Edmonds house.
Looking for stories of houses for the 2010 World Convention.

Please send stories to Jackson in OK at Jackson_oxfordhouse@yahoo.com

Would like ideas for a relapse prevention class for chapter officer’s retreat. Send ideas to Judy Maxwell
Would like to get the gold embossing tools for awards at a cost of $80. MMP 35/01
· Outreach – Judy Maxwell
The Aberdeen house netted 3k. They are all caught up on bills and wrote a thank you note.  Please email for a copy.

Made up form regarding medications sent home from a hospital.

Discussion - Should be filled out by hospital staff.  
 Oxford does not fall under HEPA laws. Confidentiality is not an issue. 
There are new forms on website covering hotline and internet updates.
Email Judy for copies.
Chapter Officers workshop is June 4th 5th & 6th. Theme will be Drs.and Nurses.
World council is accepting suggestions for slogan for convention in Chicago contact John, Walter, or Brandy.
· Outreach – Stacey Anderson
Thank all Chapter Chairs and State Association with all support and stepping up.

Helped open the Lotus house.

Jan.23rd in Yakima will be a House Officers workshop.
Has available hard copy of refund policies. Keep on a board in each house. Stacy includes it in the new member packet.

· Outreach – Marty Selvidge
There have been thefts in many of his houses. One woman in prison for 3 years after stealing 3k. 
Do not trust and addict. Length of time is inconsequential. 
Do not make a deal regarding restitution. Once you catch them and if they pay all at once that is ok. But if you make a deal in the form of a payment plan it is no longer a criminal matter and charges cannot be pressed.
In women’s houses it has to be a 100% vote if men stay the night.

If a house is having a problem chapter needs to follow up with house and continue to attend house meetings to ensure issues are resolved. 

· Outreach – Blake Bippas
All houses should be current with Housing Summary Reports through December. 
Chapters 4,6,24, 25 have not submitted their reports yet.
Each Chapter Chair has an email address on state website under chapter number and password is Washington. 
Check house and chapter email often.

Access to Recovery will run through this calendar year for each county. Clark, Spokane and 3 others are utilizing. Representative will provide a sheet for how the money will be utilized. Call Blake for further info.
The Fleck Family Fund is now called Washington State Donations Fund.

Washington State Donations Fund has $3957.97 (for specifics of how money is spent, contact Blake) used primarily for existing houses in need. Not new houses. 
· Mmp to accept 35-0
· Old business – Tony Perkins
Housing Activity Reports – there was a fine approved last month if not turned in. 
Working to get Housing Activity Reports done online. 
At this point you can sign on as chapter with password of Washington and only houses in that chapter are displayed. And fill out form that way.

Tony entertains motions to allow a grace period for this month and all should be current by March’s State Meeting and start fining then. 
Stan makes motion to fine next meeting. 
Eli amends and Stan 2nds amendment to include a fine for all past months too. 
Gino amends to have the report in each month. 
Motion on the floor is to have all chapters send in the report monthly and bring past months up to date. 

New motion from Stan is that the December, January and February Housing Summary Reports need to be emailed to Blake.  Due to chapter meetings occurring after State meeting only need to submit reports for the previous month, not current month and a $25 fine will be given for each month not turned in starting March 2010. 
MMP 35-0
State Officer Elections in March – bylaw change is that elections will require more than 2/3 vote.

Elections held in March. For a list of positions open and terms, contact Tony.

Go over the loans and payments discussed in old business from November.

Chapter 10 has a need for 2k to pay landlord, power etc. and need to discuss payment terms. Original loan was $100/month but with an additional 1k lent, the loan payment agreement needs to be revised.
Discussion of viability for repayment of Chapter 10 loan:

Walter says that it may even be possible to make it $200/mth
Gino suggests chapter 10 pay $150/ month until 3k loan paid off. 

 Chapter 10 should bring in addition to dues $300 to next State Meeting.
Vince from access to recovery program. Funds will be running out in August. 

He is looking for ways to strengthen program. 
Possibly receive funding even if not currently in outpatient program.  Also Vince looked at the research data online regarding the success rate of living in an oxford house. Would like to see if funding can be extended to 6 months.

· New Business – Tony Perkins
Tony entertains a motion to start a Growth Committee and meet every other month. Purpose of Growth Committee will be to see how the State Association will look in 10 years and how to facilitate growth. 

One person will be in charge of Growth Committee.
MMP 35-0

Tony entertains motion to not split chapters until there are 15 houses in a chapter. 

Discussion – Purpose will be to slow down the need for new chapters.

 This will also allow Chapters to keep more money in Chapter funds to send people to world. 

Integrating smaller chapters into larger chapters is not needed.
Blake – Does not feel State should make a decision regarding when a chapter should split. Feels it should be a recommendation only.
Mmp to recommend chapters split at 15 houses  35-0
Ted makes motion to fine chapter 24 for no show $50

 MMP 35-0
John Gildart regarding the budget – recommendation by the Budget and Finance committee to increase bed dues to $4. $1 increase will increase budget by 12k to state.

Mmp to increase bed to $4 beginning March 2010 35-0
State budget cuts for GAU include no outpatient funding. Get list of programs from Tony. You can go to the Governors website to get full info.

Need to look at possible names for positions by March for housing services committee etc. 

Tony talks about fundraiser for Oxfest. 

Judy would like to pay airfare for John Walter and Brandy to World Council Summit meeting Arkansas.

Walter chapter 10 – Finally spoke with police regarding theft of money from his Chapter. On the house level if it is in the house meeting minutes that the money was given it is not a criminal offense.

Looking for donations of Oxford House t- shirts etc, for a quilt for Paul Malloy.

Marty would like $150 from State to make a quilt for auction at the next world meeting.

Mmp for $150 35-0
Dave Long– clarification of what is a relapse. And is it a relapse if someone takes another members’ non narcotic medication only.
 Discussion -  Suggested it is up to the individual house.
Eli – Clarification on leases. 
Someone signs lease as a representative of Oxford so Landlord Tenant laws in Washington State do not apply.

Problems with the Melrose house – can’t pay bills down to 3 members. The chapter chair is at a loss what to do and what are the options.
Tony – Do not send out emails requesting money without clearing it through an outreach worker. 

Mmp to close new business.

Thank you chapter 27 for hosting

Housing Summary reports read
Motion to adjourn at 4:50pm
